
Meeting called to order: 

Landmark Commission 
April 15th, 2020 
Meeting Minutes 

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:36pm. The following members were present: Mr. Michael 
Zuilhof, Mr. Jon Lawrence, Mr. Joe Galea, and Dr. Tim Berkey, Mr. Alan Griffiths, Mr. Ryan Nagel, and 
Commissioner Mike Meinzer. Mr. Thomas Horsman, Mr. Greg Voltz, and Ms. Angela Byington represented the 
Planning Department. Mr. Trevor Hayberger represented the Law Department. 

Review of minutes from February 19th, 2019: 
Mr. Zuilhof motioned to approve the minutes. Mr. Nagel seconded the motion. With no further discussion, all 
members were in favor to approve the minutes. 

1st application: 

The Chairman stated that tbe first application on the agenda is for_a Cectificate~of..Appropriateness-for:-an 

outdoor patio seating area for Vita Sandusky located at 256 Columbus Avenue. 

Mr. Horsman asked if there could be a motion to postpone the application until the May meeting. 

Mr. Lawrence made a motion to postpone the application until the May meeting. Commissioner Meinzer 

seconded the motion. All voting members were in favor of the motion. 

2nd application: 

The Chairman briefly went over the intent statement that was brought up by City Commissioners when the 

Landmark Commission was organized as well as the process of the Landmark Commission meeting. Dr. Berkey 

then stated that the second application on the agenda is for a Certificate of Appropriateness for exterior 

renovations, signage, & outdoor patio seating area for Hot Dog Tony's located at 115 West Water Street. 

Mr. Horsman stated that staff does support the project but does have some concerns that were conveyed to 

the applicant and includes the removal of the old doorway on the front fa<;ade as well as the replacement of 

the historic windows, as the historic guidelines call for restoration of windows and keeping window sizes the 

same. Also the new sign that was proposed would need a zoning variance. 

Mr. Griffiths asked if the door on the front of the building is original or if it was added on at some point and if 

the windows that are proposed to replace the current ones are to be similar in look to the ones that are 

currently there. 

Mr. Horsman stated-that he will let the applicant answer the question regarding-the windows they are 

proposing. As far as the door, he was not able to find any evidence on whether or not that was an original 

door or not. 

Mr. Zuilhof stated that according to the guidelines, the windows should not be replaced unless they are 

beyond repair. He said it is his opinion that they can be repaired. As for the door, it looks modern, so as long 

as it is replaced according to the guidelines with similar and like materials, that should be fine. 

Mr. Nagel stated that he agrees with Mr. Zuilhof regarding the windows and that the windows on the back of 

the building should also follow those guidelines as well and in the applicant's proposal they do not seem to be. 

Mr. Zuilhof stated that he would like for staff to explain what they have talked with the applicant and other 

business owners about in regards to the sidewalk on Shoreline Drive. Given that the sidewalk is 25 feet wide, 

and they are only leaving five feet of access, seems like that might be a little bit of overreach. However, he 

just recently learned that was the suggestion of staff. 
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